

Date: 12-5-2022 Time: 8:00pm Location: Zoom

Executive Council in Attendance: Steve Orcutt, President

Andy Wilkes, DOC

Andrea Csonka, Secretary Matt Beaugard, Treasurer Terry Larkin, VP of Travel

Haven Hoilett, VP of Communications Kevin McDevitt, VP of Marketing

Others in attendance: Liam Woods, Mary Beth Sontag(2008B), Mark Semanick, Jessica Starace, Aaron Toaso(2008B), Ryan Ball(2014B), Shawn Machese(2011B), Rick Watson(2014G), Brad Catania(2009G), Stacy Pokorski(2011G), Valerie Dubbs(2013B), Phil Bocchino (2011B), Noreen Procacini(2013B), Drew Procaccini(2010B), Eric Hammes(2009B), Neil Korotkin(2014G), Pat Tucker(2012B), Sheena Cherian(2012/13G), Pete Maxwell(2009G), Ralph Navarrete(2006B)

Minutes:

Travel Update

- Please gather information to update team websites. Few sentences summarizing your season. Include a couple photos.
- Please get started on team plans and budgets for 2023-24 year.
- Schedule for Winter coming out next couple weeks. We were unable to secure indoor training area, so Winter training will be held at MHS. Approx. same schedule with some adjustments to accommodate Liam's schedule.
- Winter Academy Signups for non-travel U9, 10, 11 to work out with team is open. Anything over U12 is by invite only. Respective coaches will be advised via email of new players.

• Option for us to continue with current kit for one more year due to current Adidas limitations. Will keep advised.

Intramural Update

- Currently recruiting to form an IM committee of parents and coaches to meet over the off-season to shape the future of the program. Issues to tackle: roster size, coach recruitment, planning/ordering jersey timeline, coordinating with Westmont for inter-club games.
- January registration for Spring IM

Communication/Marketing/Website Updates – Winter Academy registration emails and posts have been ongoing and will continue approx. 2x/week. Planning communication about player evaluation process/dates. Looking to include coach/parent involvement.

Fields/Scheduling Update -

- Fields have all been winterized. Thank you to the teams that have helped.
- Redtail shed needs some TLC, volunteers accepted (beneficial if you don't mind possible runins with critters).
- Any teams playing Winter league that will need refs, please advise via email
- MHS Turf will be available for reservations in November
 - o Email Ralph at <u>ralph.navarrete@fcmontco.org</u> cc: <u>fields@fcmotnco.org</u> to reserve

Treasurer Update – Since we were not able to secure Indoor space for Winter Training, \$50/player will be added back to each team account.

Other Updates -

Andy – Currently working on Veo backlog, each team will have one complete feedback game. Thank you to Eric for his assistance to improve efficiency of the process. Once the feedback goes out to coaches, it's vital that the feedback gets passed along to parents. Please add a parental email to each player in the team account. We will have a Veo breakdown training session for coaches in future.

Overall Player feedback process has begun by trainers as a group: includes 4 cornerstones - technical, tactical, physical, psychological, as well as developmental goals for each player. Working on self-questionnaire for the players to use in the future.



Marc J Small - Contact Brad Catania or Josh Ilgen if you would like to get involved

- Date is set as June 3, 2023 (Rain date June 4). Please put in Teamsnap as Save the
- Looking for feedback on hits/misses in 2022 for changes in 2023, email: val.dubbs@fcmontco.org

Open Board Positions for Election

President
VP of Communications
VP of Intramurals

Next Meeting – January 9, 2023 (Zoom)

